
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors 

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Amendment to AWOS Siting Task Order 

         DATE:    August 10, 2021 

  

 
Background:  
 
The AWOS siting/relocation was discussed at the joint meeting with the Airport Advisory Board on 
July 1.  Additional information about the two options, financial and development impacts is needed 
before a decision regarding which location to pursue is needed.  Staff was directed to bring an 
amended Task Order to the Council for consideration. 
 
Analysis:  
 
The amended Task Order is attached.  The Airport Advisory Board reviewed it at their August 2 
meeting and voted to recommend that the Council approve the work. 
 
Recommendation:  
 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the amended Task Order as it relates to the AWOS 
siting/relocation.  Funding will come from the sale of the Business Park lots. 
 


